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February 21, 2020 

 

Greetings Friends and Family!! 

Spring is coming, and we are excited to renew the year 

by returning to Cambodia to serve God’s grace and His 

faithfulness. Our journey will be from February 27
th

 

until April 20
th

. We were able to stay in the states this 

time for a little longer compared to other trips. It was 

much needed, though, as we had a lot of work to catch 

up during our stay here. We also enjoyed quality time 

with our family and friends!!  

We are excited to have the opportunity to welcome a 

mission team from Grace Baptist Church in Knoxville, 

TN, on their first journey this spring to Home of Grace 

Orphanage. They will help us reach out to the villages 

with God’s love through Vocational Bible School!! A 

second team from Minneapolis, MN, will also join us, 

and they will arrive at the end of March. 

The Lord had blessed Home of Grace two 

professionals, Mrs. Sreyney and Mr. Pov, for joining 

our team in Cambodia during our previous trips. 

They have been an incredible help with the children 

and keeping things in order while we are here in 

America. In fact, they’re so responsible and faithful 
at their work that we’ve been able to stay in 

Oklahoma a little longer. Praise the Lord for 

improved technology!! We’ve had many 

opportunities for video conferences with the staff 

and the children at Home of Grace, even in the early 

morning hours of 1-2 a.m. for emergencies! We look 

forward to seeing every one of them! The children 

are doing so wonderfully! Through your prayers and 

support in Cambodia, God continues to pour grace 

and blessings upon their lives!!  

 

We know that in all things God works for the good of those  

who love him, who have been called according to his purpose. Roman 8:28 
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As you may know, the children and people in rural and 

remote areas of Cambodia face many difficulties. However, 

you’ve continued to show your faith and share with them 

the love of Christ, which have enormously inspired us all at 

Home of Grace! We want to sincerely thank the Lord for 

His grace and faithfulness, particularly for the past 10 years 

of victory in Jesus and all His glory! We are truly grateful 

for everyone who has been a part of this journey with God 

and who have witnessed the transformation of thousands 

of lives and hundreds of children who found a home full of 

God’s love and care for them to have a brighter future!!  

Thank you again for your efforts to partner with us 

in this mission through your ongoing prayers and 

generous support of Home of Grace Ministry. God 

have made this ministry a reality through you, and 

we can’t emphasize enough how grateful we are 
for each and every one of you from the bottom of 

our heart! You continue to encourage our strength 

on this journey that God called us to GO and serve 

together to reach the lost and save orphans!! 

 

We can’t wait to return to the place that God nailed in our 

heart and see all the continuous things that God has in 

store for us and the teams that are coming this spring, 

especially looking forward to witness how our Almighty 

God will prepare the hearts during this journey, and bring 

more children and people into His glorious Kingdom!!               

Please continue to pray for God’s wisdom, protection, and 
strength over all of us to be faithful and share God’s love 

through the Gospel of Jesus Christ!!! 

Faithfully in Christ, 

 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 


